Newburyport Charter Commission 
Boards/Commissions/Departments (B/C/D)
Subcommittee (SC) Minutes of 2-15-10
Called to order at 7:10.  All subcommittee members (Bruce Menin, Sheila Mullins, & Jim Stiles) present.
· Sheila sent email to City Clerk & City Council (CC) President requesting organizational chart.  No response thus far.  It was determined that no such document exists & Jim will put together one based upon gathered information from Mary Ann Clancy’s administration & what can be gathered from city’s website.

· Sheila emailed City Clerk for a complete list of boards & commissions.  

· The tools* necessary for the study process were arrived at for the first phase:  meeting with the Mayor to gain information as to what existing working conditions are, in order to understand how things are presently, what constitutes overtime, how employees are evaluated, what duties exist, etc.  This will be a subcommittee meeting with a meeting of the whole as well.   Bruce will speak to Donna.  The SC is looking for a late March meeting date.
· The need for additional subcommittee meetings with former Mayors, City Councilors, & department heads was made.  The SC is looking for dates approximately as follows 4/10 for former Mayors, 4/20 for CCers, & 4/30 for departments.  The dates have not been finalized. 

· Tools*:  city’s strategic plans by departments/boards/commissions, Master Plan, what is important in Nbpt. for government to be doing, & copies of the collective bargaining contracts focused on the above mentioned areas.  Pay scales are not required for the SC’s purposes.  
· The SC will announce the proposed meetings at the 3/3 ChCom meeting.

· Bruce brought up the Carver Governance Model & suggested that Jim & Sheila search online for this.  It was used with the School Committee to help lay out the policy functions & the implementation of the policies.  It was used successfully to streamline & clarify responsibilities within the school system.  Bill Heenehan assisted the School Committee with this process.

· It was unanimously agreed upon that we would be looking to implement a service culture & to recommend that the Master Plan be updated as needed.

Next meeting: 3/5 tentatively with confirmation & finalization of plans on 3/3 
Note:  this date plan will not work as meetings must be posted 48 hours in advance to be compliant with open meeting law.  We will need to finalize prior to the ChCom meeting.  If we can finalize on 3/2 & I can post 3/3, then we are fine.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 unanimously.    

